.

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF MARCH 14, 2005

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, King, Colvin, Spencer, Gaskell, Parker and Thompson

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  Five

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM

2. Minutes of February 14, 2006 were reviewed.  Motion by Gaskell and seconded by Colvin to accept minutes as prepared.  Motion passes 7-0.

3. No communications were received for tonight’s meeting.  No meetings in the near future.

4. Concerns of the Public.  From the audience, Virginia Mouch asks if the letter received from Kristyn Houle will be read at tonight’s meeting.  Because the Peterson property issue is not on the agenda tonight, they will hold the letter until that time.  

5. Barr’s Forest Estates.  Nothing new has happened at this time.  There is a scheduled meeting between all parties, and the item should be on next month’s agenda.

6. Zoning Ordinance.  Conditional Rezoning.  After brief discussion of this new law, there is a motion by Russell and seconded by Parker that the current operating policy of Torch Lake Township Planning Commission will not consider the use of conditional zoning as permitted by Public Act 577 of 2004.  Motion carries 7-0.

7. Short-term Rental Survey.  There is brief discussion of the cost of security duplication paper.  Discussion of the survey continues.  It is agreed that the PC is in favor of conducting a survey.  It is suggested that the sub-committee of Colvin, Parker and Spencer complete a sample survey by next month’s meeting and decide to whom the survey will be mailed.

8. Discussion of Zoning Ordinance Pre Application Conference.  Parker is concerned that the pre app conference meeting is not working right.  Discussion ensues regarding application process and other aspects of the ordinance.  Briggs suggests that the Commission submit ideas to be included in next month’s packet.

There is a motion by Parker and seconded by Russell to ask the Township’s attorney to give his opinion on the feasibility of rezoning the two commercial properties at the Peterson restaurant site to R-1.  Motion carries 7-0.

9. Land Use Plan & Map.  The meeting with N. W. Michigan Council of Government has been delayed because of weather.  Sullivan would also like to meet with Don Leys of EMS regarding roads in the township.  Therefore, the issue should be on next month’s agenda.

10. There is a motion by Russell and seconded by Colvin to adjourn at 10:00 PM.  Carries 7-0.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

